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March 9th, 2023 
 
 
Ms. Savanah Hill 
1725 East G St. #88  
Ontario, CA, 91764 
 
Dear Ms. Hill, 
 
Your application requesting a vehicle for hire permit was received by Detectives in the Riverside Police  
Department's Vice Unit on March 8th, 2023.  Detectives conducted a background investigation 
regarding your application, specifically with respect to your DUI arrest back in 2015.  Records indicate 
you were charged with 23152(a), 23152(b), and 12500(a) of the California Vehicle Code (CVC).  
Although the charges of 23152(a) CVC and 12500(a) CVC were dismissed in the furtherance of justice, 
you were convicted of 23152(b) CVC and sentenced to probation for a period of 36 months.  Because 
of this, your application requesting a vehicle for hire permit has been denied.     
 
Section 5.40.180(D)(1) of the Riverside Municipal Code states the following;  
 
The Chief of Police may deny or revoke the issuance of a driver's permit under any of the following 
circumstances: 
 

1.The applicant or driver's permit holder has been convicted of reckless driving or of driving a 
vehicle while under the influence of any alcoholic beverage or drug, or under the combined 
influence of any alcoholic beverage or drug. 

 
Please be advised that a notice of appeal may be filed with the City of Riverside by depositing  
said notice with the City Clerk within fifteen (15) days after notice of denial of the application  
as provided for under section 5.40.185 of the Riverside Municipal Code. The code requires that you  
set forth in writing the grounds for the appeal. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Frank Assumma - Deputy Chief of Police 
Office of the Chief  
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